
Regis Catholic Schools 
Education Commission Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, January 18, 2018 
Regis Room 107, 5:00pm 

 
Present: 

 Becky Alexander  Rev. Tom Krieg   Carisa Smiskey 
 Rachel Brogelman  Linda Marx   Reid Sollberger 
 Renee Cassidy   Paul Pedersen   Bill Spangler 
 Mark Gobler   Very Rev. Derek Sakowski Rev. George Thayikuzhithottu 
 Brian Hoeschen   Tanya Schmitz   Rev. Dan Thelen 
 Rev. Paul Hoffman       
    
        
 Absent: 
 Gayle Flaig   Kelly K. Mechelke  Linda Schultz 

Kelly Hughes   Rev. Don Meuret  Rebekah Thurner 
 Griffin Johnson   Rev. Dan Oudenhoven  Bill Uelmen 
 Meghan Kulig      

 
Minutes: Tanya Schmitz 
 
I. Opening  
 Call to Order: Reid Sollberger 5:00 p.m. 

  Opening Prayer: Rev. Dan Thelen 
Acceptance of November Minutes: Accepted 
Introduction of Rachel Brogelman as Enrollment and Tuition Coordinator 

 
 II. Standing Committees 

a. Catholic Identity and Mission Integration presented by Becky Alexander 
i. Speaker next fall will be Paul J. Kim 
ii. RMS Retreats  
iii. CSW Kids Against Hunger 
iv. Faithfulness in College: resources and materials to distribute 
v. Parent concern regarding leggings at all levels, work more on enforcement of the dress 

code, elementary version online needs to be updated 
vi. Mass participation aides to be replaced at the High School 
vii. First semester review as to what has been done to increase the Catholic Identity on 

campus, an impressive presence 
1. Visits to classroom roughly one time per month 
2. Bible study on Tuesdays at lunch 
3. Study hall Masses 
4. Retreats for all the classes 
5. Class Masses 
6. Three people seeking Baptism or Full Communion with the Catholic Church 
7. Theology of the Body via Kristin Betlej 
8. Visit by Fr. Billy Dodge and Emily Wilson 
9. Visit by Fr. Pablo Escriva de Romani and Valentyna Pavsyukova 
10. Monthly Adoration and Confession 
11. Book of the Dead for the month of November 
12. Commissioning of Extraordinary Ministers 
13. Seminarian visit (3 seminarians from SJV) 
14. Penance Services 



15. Net Ministry Presentation and Classroom Visits 
16. Fr. Thelen 

   viii. Next meeting is in March 
  b. School Life: no report 
  c. Teaching and Learning: no report, next meeting is February 6 
  d. Enrollment/Commitment Signature to Catholic Mission presented by Very Rev. Derek Sakowski 
   i. Parent agreement form designed as a commitment to supporting the mission of Catholic 
    Schools at enrollment  
    1. Renee Cassidy suggested this be added to the handbook to which Bill Spangler  
     recommended this be added to both the enrollment process and to the   
     handbook 
    2. Patty Usher is working on the verbiage of the statement utilizing her legal  
     expertise 
  
 III. Accreditation Update presented by Renee Cassidy  
  HANDOUTS:  WRISA Notes (attached) 
    RCS Accreditation Committees (attached) 
 

IV. Communications Report presented by Meghan Kulig via Handout  
 HANDOUTS: Communications Report (attached) 
   Family Script for Catholic Schools Week  
   Google Review Card 
   RCS Flyer for Catholic Schools Week  
  

***REV. GEORGE THAYIKUZHITHOTTU ACTING DEAN FROM THIS POINT FORWARD DUE TO THE DEPARTURE 
OF VERY REV. DEREK SAKOWSKI, 5:26 P.M.*** 

 
 V. Old Business 
  a. Crisis Go App Update presented by Paul Pedersen 
   i.  Sample scenarios shown to the Commission  
   ii. Hopeful for a tie-in between ECASD and Altoona in the future 
   iii. Brian Hoeschen inquired as to substitute teacher access, staff without smart devices,  
    etc. to which Paul Pedersen responded that Leadership is working through how to best 
    handle substitute staff and that tablets can be designated to those without a smart  
    device 
   iv. Becky Alexander asked that thought be given to the Child Development Centers 
  b. Fine Arts Director Position presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Finance Council unanimously supported 
   ii. Meeting with Judine Brey next week 
   iii. Statement to go out during Catholic Schools Week introducing this program 
    1. Reid Sollberger asked if there will be any productions in the summer to which  
     Mark Gobler responded that the program is intended to start in the summer,  
     more details will be finalized in February 
  c. Regis Fund Update presented by Mark Gobler 
   HANDOUT: Advancement Report via Bill Uelmen 
   i. Mark Gobler stated that the year is ending well with a remarkable December recovery 
   ii. Non-Sibi Awards Dinner and RCS Night of Recognition is January 27 
  d. Rural/Urban Plan from WIAA presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. January 31 is the date in which the Board of Control will vote on a plan for divisions in  
    state tournament, only basketball, much opposition 
  e. Budget Update presented by Mark Gobler (not ready, tabled) 
 
 



 VI. New Business 
  a. 2018-2019 Tuition Rates presented by Mark Gobler 
   HANDOUT:  2018-2019 Tuition Rates 
   i. Finance Council approved a 5% increase which the Bishop said was too much 
   ii. Bishop approved a 4% increase in tuition, which equates to approximately 1.5%-1.75%  
    raise per teacher 
    1.  Linda Marx inquired as to the success of the kindergarten pricing and how the  
     enrollment was affected in the transition to first grade to which Mark Gobler  
     commented that he wants a three-year trial for the half-price Kindergarten  
     tuition and because this was the first year, it is unknown how this will affect  
     enrollment in the transition from kindergarten to first grade full price tuition 
  b. Potential Tuition Discount to Public School Parishioners presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Possible 50% tuition discount to try RCS for one year being presented to the Pastors at  
    the Deanery Meeting on January 19 
   ii. Bill Spangler commented that current parents might be upset 
  c. STEAM Summer School Potential presented by Principals 
   i. Elementary and Middle School opportunity, not High School 
   ii. Idea put out to current teachers to see if there was interest in teaching some of the  
    sections 
   iii. This enrichment opportunity would be during a two or three-week period during the  
    summer 
   iv. Offerings would be in line with teacher availability and subject area of STEAM 
   v. Curriculum currently being developed 
    1. Reid Sollberger inquired as to the cost of this to which Mark Gobler responded  
     there would be a fee albeit minimal 
   vi. Finance Council approval needed and then a rollout to parents 
    1. Becky Alexander asked if the summer opportunities offered by individual  
     teachers in the past were well-received to which Mark Gobler remarked yes, for  
     example, Math Camp 
   vii. The plan is to give this a dry run but then apply for state-funding after the first year 
    1.  Brian Hoeschen commented that companies provide curriculum to be   
     purchased and that Brian Hoeschen would like to work with Curriculum   
     Coordinator, Kelly K. Mechelke to aid in developing curriculum 
    2. Bill Spangler commented that this summer opportunity sounds like a great idea 
  d. Standardized Testing Options presented by Principals 
   i. Mark Gobler shared that Renee Cassidy sits on the Diocesan committee to review  
    standardized testing options 
   ii. Renee Cassidy shared that the meeting discussed ITBS, MAPS, or STARS 
   iii. Wisconsin Forward is used by the public schools, but this assessment has a higher cost  
    for private schools  
   iv. Individual systems will use what they choose at this time and will not be streamlined to  
    one assessment throughout the Diocese at this time 
  e. Hispanic Outreach Plans/Our Own Director presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Mark Gobler shared that he is in communication with a Director in Milwaukee 
   ii. Mark Gobler commented that this demographic may be underserved  
   iii. Perhaps our own director is needed in a part-time role to share with another district 
   iv. St. Mary’s Parish in Altoona is playing a large role in outreach via faith formation,  
    materials, and resources in Spanish for the Choice program 
  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

VII.  School Reports via Handout (attached) 
 a. Paul Pedersen distributed an additional handout for review, a draft of an athletic policy   
  regarding Sunday and Wednesday athletic activities, seemingly yet to be made official 
  i. Policy is being used presently in winter sports 
  ii. Policy will be added to the handbook at some point 
 

     
 
Closing Prayer by Rev. George Thayikuzhithottu 
Adjournment by Reid Sollberger at 6:32 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 


